



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

March 16, 2010
Vasco Perry, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:04p.m.  Members present:  Mark Adams, Jama Bennett, Mary Lou Emerine, Amanda Minnich, Vasco Perry.  Alicia Bayless, Stella Dulaney, and Shelly Vanyo were absent.  

OPENING BUSINESS

A. #03-001. Amanda Minnich made the motion to accept the meeting agenda, seconded by Vasco Perry. 

B. #03-002. Amanda Minnich made the motion to approve the previous meeting minutes, seconded by Mark Adams.  Motion carried.

C. Jama shared the following good news with council members:  
1. Seven members of Alton’s academic team recently participated in state Academic Team Competition. Alton won the Hume (sportsmanship) Award.  Our Future Problem Solving Team ties for 12th out of 118 schools.  (If we had made it to 10th, we would have qualified for INTERNATIONAL competition!)  

2. Shelly Vanyo is the recipient of the Campbellsville Excellence in Teaching Award and will be recognized at a luncheon in May.   

3. Several Alton students placed in the track and field Mason/Dixon games.  Raven Graves and Daisha Washington broke the record in the 4 x 200 relay.   

4. Alton had three sixth grade winners in the Magnolia Back “Preparing for Success” Essay. 

5. Amanda Patterson set the district middle school record in volleyball with nine consecutive aces.  

6. Our 6th and 7th grade both won the regional archery tournament.

7. Jacob Burroughs placed 2nd in the state in the Middle School Wrestling Championships. 

8. Alton had three winners in the MLK Poetry Contest.  

9. Mark Adams shared that in the on-line real estate information; Alton has a rating of a “5” – the highest any school can get!  (      

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

A. Teams are in the process of scheduling Think Link.  Our third round of data will be scored during spring break with the final report of the school year to be reviewed at our March meeting.    Current Think Link data was also included and discussed with MAP data.  (reference handout).   

B. Renee Marshal-Ousley, Interventionist, reviewed winter MAP scores with the council.  We will take a final round of MAP in May to determine individual student progress over the course of the school year.   (reference handout)

C. SMART GOAL/Common Assessment Data – Ms. Bennett reminded council members to bring their common assessment spreadsheet with them to the meeting – we will be reviewing updates monthly on all SMART GOALS being monitored by the district. 

D. CSIP Implementation/Impact Check –  Teachers will be completing this information and will be forwarded to council members for review prior to the April meeting.  
E. Assist Team Update – no report      

PLANNING:   


We are in the process of planning and preparing for our Breakfast of Champions and testing.  
BUDGET:

         The February financial report was reviewed with council.  (reference handout)
COMMITTEE REPORTS:


The Dress Code Committee will be meeting with a recommendation to the council at the April meeting. 


The Budget Committee work will be on hold until we know more about the state budget.  
OLD BUSINESS

A. Enrollment/Class caps – Ms. Bennett indicated that our enrollment is 664 and we currently have five classes over caps in the areas of LA, math, and SS.   

B. SACS Audit – will be in May 12th and 13th.  We are in the process of completing our Scholastic Audit Review for the team.  

C. Mary Lou shared information with the council regarding a plan of action to remove the artifacts of the Kentucky Museum of History and Art from J. T. Alton middle school no later than September, 2010.  (reference handout). 

NEW BUSINESS

A. Family Resource/Youth Service Center – Ms. Ovesen presented the center’s Continuation Plan to the council and explained the purpose of reviewing this with our SBDM Council. 

#03-003  Vasco Perry made the motion to approve the Continuation Plan, seconded by Amanda Minnich.  Motion carried.    
B. Ms. Bennett asked council members if there were any more recommendations to the SBDM Needs list – this report will need to be finalized and submitted after the April meeting.         

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION
A. Ms. Bennett shared an article with the council: “Leadership audits target 10 Kentucky schools” as an information item regarding schools in Tier status. 

B. Next meeting will be April 20th – Mark Adams will serve as facilitator and Mary Lou Emerine as resource person.  
C. Misc. discussion:  microwaves in cafeteria, students having to “earn” the right to anchor the morning news.  Possibly auditioning for anchor positions.     
ADJOURNMENT

#03-004. Mark Adams made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 
5:03, seconded by Vasco Perry.  Motion carried.    

